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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 29th November 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Unfortunately, due to the wet weather, orienteering at QE for Year 3 and 4 was 
cancelled on Monday, the good news is that it has been rearranged for this 
coming Monday 2nd December. Fingers crossed for better weather! 

A huge thank you to everyone who supported the Poppy Appeal this year! As a 
district, we raised an incredible £1,943, with Winkleigh contributing £250—a 
fantastic achievement. 

A special mention to Olivia in Year 6 and our amazing school ambassadors, 
who went above and beyond by organising a Christmas tree raffle. They filled 
100 numbered squares, raising £100, they have yet to decide what they want 
to spend their profit on. Congratulations to Mrs Cornwall, the lucky winner of 
the raffle! Well done, everyone! 

The play rehearsals for reception and Key Stage 1 are now in full swing. Lines 
are being learnt characters are coming to life, and the excitement is building! 
We can’t wait to see the final productions. 

This year we have created an Events Brochure, this has all the information you 
need for our Christmas Events - https://online.fliphtml5.com/fhyrt/hfbk/#p=1 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

A note from the Head 

Emails sent this week: Cancelled-Yr 3&4 orienteering Event at QE, Gobbledybooks Fair, Owls Phonics, Christmas Events 

2024, Payment Reminder—Yr 6 London Residential, Payment Reminder—Yr 5 Skern Lodge, Deadline Reminder Yr 2 

Plymouth Aquarium & Theatre Royal visit, Bikeability Balance—Owls, yr 1 & 2, Bikeability Level 1—Yr 3&4, Bikeability  

Level 2—Yr 5&6, Christmas Dinner 2024, Impetigo, Lost Property, Creche –Mon 16th Dec, Cake sale Yr 1 6th December, 

HAF Sessions—OCRA 

https://online.fliphtml5.com/fhyrt/hfbk/#p=1
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 2ND DECEMBER 2024 

Saturday 30th November 
 Deadline for booking Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts After 

School Club for w/c 9th December 

Monday 2nd December 

 Playground Gate opens at 8.45am and will shut promptly at 

8.55am so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 

9.00am 

3.30pm Children released to their parents/carers—Owls and Year 

1 via the side gate near the main reception entrance, everyone else 

from the main playground gate. 

 PE Kit today: Year 2, Year 3, Year 5 

 Year 3 & 4—Orienteering at QECC 

 Christmas Post Box in school 

 Gobbledy Virtual Book Fair — Ends 1st December (Page 8) 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Christmas Craft Club with Mrs Bourner 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Ukulele Club with Miss McLean 

Tuesday 3rd December 

 PE Kit today: Owls, Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 

 Reception Children Vision Screening 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

Wednesday 4th December 

 PE Kit today: Year 4 

 West Ridge Vet visit for Nursery 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Science Club with Mrs Elworthy 

Thursday 5th December 

 PE Kit today: Year 1, Year 3, Year 6 

 Clive PiG story teller visit for Nursery, Owls and Year 1 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Christmas Cake Club with Mrs Rowcliffe 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Multi Sports Club Year 1 & Year 2 

Friday 6th December 

 8.45am-9.30am Family Breakfast & Open Morning 

 Santa Run—Whole School 

 3.15pm—Year 1 Cake Sale 

 PE Kit today: Year 1, Year 2 

Saturday 7th December 
 Deadline for booking Early Birds Breakfast Club and All Sorts After 

School Club for w/c 16th December 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 

 
This week we continued with our learning based around the story 'The Gingerbread 
man' and the children can retell the story beautifully! 

We also had a wonderfully messy time making our own gingerbread people.  

We also starting learning some songs that we are looking forward to sharing with you in  
December.  

Outside we have enjoyed using the large sponges and brushes to paint the fence and help 
clean the water toys!  

Have a wonderful weekend. The Nursery Team  

A couple of reminders: 

• Make sure children have spare clothes including socks. 

• Children need to be provided with trainers or shoes that they can be active in. 
Boots and wellies are not appropriate footwear for running around.   

• Please drop your child off by 9am and collect at 3.30pm 
 
Thank you 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas in Owls Class with glitter, tinsel, snowflakes and 

Christmas trees appearing everywhere! The children are thoroughly enjoying learning their 

songs for our Nativity play, and I am sure you have been serenaded at home too!   

Please check your child’s message book this weekend for the words they need to learn for 

the play and also some items they will need to bring in to wear under their costumes.   

In phonics this week the children have learnt the following digraphs: ch, sh, th, ng and 

nk. These are tricky digraphs to learn although as always, the children love learning new 

sounds.   

We have sent home a game which you might want to play with your children to help them 

practise these sounds at home too.   

In maths, we have been continuing to focus on subitizing and looking at different ways to 

compose numbers. They have counted presents into stockings and counted buttons onto 

gingerbread men!   

Have a lovely restful weekend Owls, ready for more singing and glitter next week!   
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

Year 2—Mr Slocombe 

Year 2 have been working hard on their assessment quizzes this week. They have shown 

great maturity when tackling these challenges!  

English has seen us finish our shared version of the story, before inventing our own machines 

and having to write a code to help them work!  

We have looked at 2D shapes in maths this week, thinking about how we can draw them  

accurately.  

We have also enjoyed D&T week, designing and making our own fridge magnets for a family 

member for Christmas.  

We were joined by our art ambassadors yesterday and they helped us to create our products. 

Thank you to Molly and Levi for their time and help!  

We are busy preparing our Christmas play, practising lines, songs and getting props ready!  

Have a lovely weekend!  

Year One have been begun our Curious Quest. We are moving on from Drawing Club to the 
next stage of learning. This week we thought about Professor Klunk and what he might be 
like. 

In Maths we have been learning how to subtract using a numberline. We have had lots of 
practical learning opportunities including jumping along a human number line in the outdoor 
area.    

Monday’s visit from Tiverton Museum was a lovely start to the week and the children enjoyed 
handling a range of toys from the past. We learned about the materials used to make  
different toys and how changes in technology and manufacturing has impacted on the types 
of toys we now play with. 

Our afternoons have been spent working on our DT project – moving Christmas calendars. 

These will be coming home later this term! 

Year 1— Mrs Keast  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3s have worked really hard this week on their tests. They have tried their best and they 
showed resilience throughout the week.  

They have highlighted the need for children to keep up with learning spellings.  

They have been working on their DT project of party hats. This has been interesting as they 
have designed and are in the process of making their own. They had either a cone or  
cylinder shape on which to base their design. We have a few top hats and several reindeer 
well on the way!  

We have been working collaboratively on decorating the classroom this week and we are  
enjoying how festive it looks. 

   

Year 3— Mrs Rowcliffe & Mrs Manning 

Year 4—Mr Walter 

First of all, well done to all for their hard work on our quizzes throughout the week.  
 
It has been an enjoyable week to link the afternoons with DT. This week we have been busy 
conducting market research to find the favourite pizza toppings in our class and thinking about 
designing our own pizzas by creating our own companies that offer nutritional products. On 
Thursday, we had the opportunity to make our own pizzas and have a taste test before  
evaluating our products (I look forward to visiting some pizzerias in the future).  
 
The transformation into Christmas has begun and we are looking forward to the upcoming 
events throughout December. Remember to practice your lines for our Christmas reading in 
the church.  
 
Have a great weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
This week, Year 5 have been busy with their NFER quizzes and have taken them in their 

stride.  

Towards the end of the week we have continued our sequence in English and have started 

to write a newspaper article about how Kensuke ended up on the Island and how he helped 

Michael survive. We have learnt about different features of newspapers and included them in 

our writing. I look forward to sharing them with the class on Monday.  

In Maths, we have continued with fractions and have been busy adding mixed number  

fractions using different methods and then comparing which one they prefer and choosing 

their preferred method to complete them. This week in the afternoons Year 5 and 6 have 

been busy with their DT sequence this term and have been designing and constructing the 

games for their Christmas Fun Day. The children have been split into groups and have  

created their own games, adapted them for different age groups and have been very busy 

making, decorating their games. The children have really enjoyed working between the two 

classes and in different groups.   

Year 5— Mr Saltearn 

Year 6—Miss McLean 

Year Six have worked incredibly hard on their first complete set of practice SATS papers this 
week. They approached them with maturity and resilience and are pleased with how hard 
they worked. 

As well as the assessments, this week has been D&T week meaning that they have joined 
with Year 5 in the afternoons to make their Christmas games. The children have worked  
brilliantly in their mixed groups to build some fantastic, unique games that they are looking 
forward to sharing with the rest of the federation in a couple of weeks’ time. 

Finally this week, the children have finished their independent writing of a collection of diary 
entries. They have written in formal and informal styles and have enjoyed setting the page 
out just like our focus text ‘My Secret War Diary’. 

Have a great weekend!  
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VIRTUAL BOOK FAIR 
25TH NOVEMBER 2024 - 1ST DECEMBER 2024 

Our reading ambassadors want to remind you about our virtual book fair which runs until  

Sunday 1st December. Our special code for free postage is woodlandfederation. It needs to 

be entered at the checkout during the fair. It is valid from 9.00am on the first day of the fair, 

until midnight on the last day and can be used any number of times. It is not case sensitive. 

 

http://gobbledybooks.co.uk/ 

 

You will be supporting the school with every purchase - for every 5 books bought, 1 extra free 

book will be donated to the school.  

http://gobbledybooks.co.uk/
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CHRISTMAS COMPETITION 
MONDAY 16TH DECEMBER 2024 
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AUTUMN/WINTER MENU 
4TH NOVEMBER 2024 - 4TH APRIL 2025 

As of the 4th November you can order lunch till 8am 

on the same day. 

KS1 children are all entitled to free school meals. 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

• Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

• Income support 

• Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

• Income-related employment and support allowance 

• Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

• The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

• Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

